



High Knightswood & Anniesland Community Council

Minutes of Meeting

At Netherton Community Centre on 27 January 2016 at 6.30pm

| | | |
|---------------|--|--|
| Present | Jeremy Bailey Laura McGreevy Nicola McAndrew Lilian Woolfries Karen Woolfries Ellen Wright | Chairperson Secretary Treasurer Vice Chair Community Councillor Community Councillor |
| In attendance | Cllr Jonathan Findlay Cllr Judith Fisher Betty Aitken Jean Sadler Katie McCandless Kelly McCandless George Waugh Muriel Anderson Ellen Wilkinson | Local Councillor Local Councillor Resident Resident Resident Resident Resident Resident Resident |
| Apologies | Ann Kilgour Naomi Campbell Bill Kidd | Community Councillor Community Councillor MSP |

Action

- 1 Welcome and apologies**
- 2 Minutes from previous meeting**
 - 2.1 Minutes were agreed, proposed (Jeremy Bailey) and seconded (Nicola McAndrew).
- 3 Police Scotland Update**
 - 3.1 Police have confirmed that nothing official will be provided at these meeting however they will try to make sure someone attends.
- 4 Public Question Time**
 - 4.1 Nothing raised.
- 5 Knightswood Gala Day 2016**
 - 5.1 Discussions were had on the Gala Day and what Knightswood Community Council were hoping to do. They are looking for us to get involved as well and make this an event for the whole of Knightswood.

Lilian & Ellen

Action

A steering group meeting would be held in Knightswood Community Centre on 2 February. Lilian and Ellen will attend and report back at the next meeting.

One concern raised was that the funding towards the Gala Day should be requested from Knightswood and not Drumchapel.

Judith Fisher confirmed that any funding received must be used within the funding year. i.e. if money received in 2016, the money must be used before the end of the funding year.

- 5.2 Margaret from Glasgow Life talked about a Commonwealth Event that they were hoping to hold at Netherton Community Centre and ground in August 2016. She is looking for volunteers to help organise and run.

Lottery funding was raised and we discussed whether this would be a possibility.

Jonathan Findlay confirmed that no budget from the Council would be given to Glasgow Life to run this event.

6 Budget consultation for Glasgow City Council

Judith and Jon talked us through the changes in the budget to Glasgow City Council and explained that Glasgow as a whole was facing £133 million in cuts.

An event for consultation would be held in Partick Burgh Hall on 3rd February regarding this and Lilian would attend this.

Lilian

7 Finance Update

- 7.1 Money has been received for funding for the noticeboards.

8 Planning applications /Consultation for Area Plan

Spencer Street Update

- Spencer Street – Q&A's from the public meeting would be put online.
- Concerns were raised about the trees around the proposed development. JF confirmed that he has spoken to AS Homes and the trees border the land that will be developed and other properties. AS Homes will try to leave the trees in place.
- Roselea Gardens – the area that is proposed to be cycle/footpath – will it ever become a road. It was thought unlikely given that there will be houses on either side of this path and therefore should not ever become a road for traffic.
- George Waugh – thanked HKA for arranging the Spencer Street meeting.
- Question was raised about whether the doctors surgery could cope with the additional numbers this development would bring. Nicola McAndrew confirmed she would find out if the surgery were aware of the proposed development.

Action

- HKA will submit concerns about the planning application for Spencer Street before the deadline.

Minor Planning Applications

- Nothing to report

Clyde Plan

- Nicola McAndrew will check the document and report back at next meeting.

Future Cities

- Jeremy Bailey has a planning system online and he is working to get the data more streamlined for HKA.
- SPT – re transport and buses for system.
- This would hopefully show all the detail in the area and also any buses/bus routes that were in place. It would show this in realtime information from frequency to availability. The timetable would be digital.

9 Licencing applications

- 9.1 The process was discussed as to how they notify us of applications. Currently being posted which is not effective – these should be emailed.
- 9.2 Traders Licence for Fulton Street – we objected but will need to attend the meeting on 10th February as our objection was not being counter. Laura McGreevy will attend this meeting. Jonathan Findlay will be attending.

Laura Mc

10 Community Council Action Plan

- 10.1 Undertake more leafleting to let the community know who we are. Find out what areas we could target. Contact all resident Associations we can to let them know about HKA.
- 10.2 Newsletter – could we start up a newsletter that could possibly be distributed along with housing associations newsletter. – Need to find out if there is funding available for this.
- 10.3 Put action plan on website – asking for people to fill out a survey on what is important to the community.
- 10.4 We are going to organise a litter pick up and contact local business for their help in the clear up. Nicola will contact the council to find out about equipment required for the clear up. First Litter Pick Area to be decided at next meeting

Nicola & all at next meeting

Could potentially do a litter pick up and then meet back at the café in Netherton Community Centre on a Sunday – centre open from 1pm – 4pm. Everyone thought this was a great idea as it will be a good place to chat properly to the community and hopefully we can get a lot of people involved in the litter pick up.

Action

- 10.5 Margaret has informed us that we can have a noticeboard in the Community Centre – she will also organise a postbox for us.
- 10.6 Noticeboards project – Hopefully will be installed by end of February. The railings have been painted and Jeremy has asked if the bin can be moved on Knightswood Road. It was decided that the noticeboard would be black.

11 Any other business

- 11.1 Looking for assistance in the history of the area. Resident suggested the attendees of the Gatehouse would have a lot of really good information and we were welcome to organise to come in to speak with them.
- 11.2 Flooding was again discussed at Fulton Street.
- 11.3 Potholes on Gorget/Rotherwood Avenue are becoming a hazard and should be addressed.
- 11.4 Mr Scanlon would be invited to the next meeting – need to discuss the service level agreement and whether they are meeting this.
- 11.5 Margaret, Glasgow Life – discussed the Social Capital Assist

Social Capital World Forum in Scotland will be held at Netherton Community Centre on 8th & 9th April.

12 Next meeting

- 12.1 22nd March 2016